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WINTER IN WISCONSIN????

Well, what can we say?  This has been one of the strangest winters on record, I’d say.  Not that it’s bad, it’s just different.  And this March?!?!  Who would ever believe it if we weren’t living it.  I’m not convinced that we won’t have another little zap of winter before it officially goes away, but I sure am enjoying this weather while it’s here.  Get outside every chance you can to take advantage of Mother Nature’s gift!!!!
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SPRING ACCEPTANCE DAY

The Village and Town of Albany have set the SPRING ACCEPTANCE DAY for Saturday, April 28th from 8-3 at the Joint Recycling Center.  There is NO curb pick-up.   Large items such as furniture, mattresses, carpets, etc. will be accepted with no fees.  All items must be brought to the Recycling Center.   Please keep all steel or metal items separate.  Any items that will fit in a yellow or green bag must be in one, or the equivalent amount paid the day of the Acceptance Day before discarding.  The cost of these bags is $1.75 for a small bag and $2.50 for the large bags.  The only other things that there will be a charge for are Freon items and tires.  The cost for tires (must be rimless) varies according to the size of the tire, and the cost for Freon items is $24.00 per item.

Another state mandated change at the Recycling Center is the inability to accept electronic items.  These items, such as computer parts, TV’s, cell phones, etc. must be specifically recycled.  See articles on the following page for more information on the Electronics Acceptance Day and Medication Round-up days and times.
MEDICATION ROUND-UP
On Saturday, April 28th at the time of the Spring Acceptance Day at the Recycling Center, we will also be holding a Medication Round-Up from 9:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m.  At this drop off, they will be accepting all expired, unwanted, unused prescription and over the counter medications.  They are unable to accept any injectables, liquids, or intra-venous solutions.

This program was established to remove potentially dangerous pharmaceutical controlled substances from our medicine cabinets.  It gives the public the opportunity to get rid of the old drugs in a safe and easy method.  So, while you’re loading up things to get rid of at the Recycling Center, don’t forget to take out all of that old medicine that has been in the cabinet, too.  There will be a designated area to take them at NO COST to you.
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ELECTRONIC DEVICE COLLECTION
Please note on the following page that there will be an Electronic Device Collection held on Saturday, May 12, 2012.  Resource Solutions will be present to accept all computers, electronics, and other items.  They will be set up alongside the Recycling Center on Ogden Avenue.  You will see on this next page that there are many items that they are able to take at no cost.  Some have fees included, but it is an easy way to get rid of all of your old electronic things.  If you have any questions, you can call Resource Solutions directly at the number listed.
RECYCLING CENTER HOURS

REMEMBER that the hours on Wednesday at the Joint Recycling Center will stay at noon to 5:00 p.m. each week and all year long.  They will not change with the time change in the spring and fall as they have in the past.  Saturdays will always stay at 8:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.
SPRING ELECTION
Don’t forget the Spring Election coming up on Tuesday, April 3rd.  On the ballot this year, are the Village Trustee positions currently held by John Briggs, Virginia Detra, and Rod Sutherland.  Detra and Sutherland are again seeking the positions, however Briggs as declined the nomination.  This will leave an opening on the ballot, so if you are interested in running for the position of Village Board Trustee, you could run as a write in candidate.  Also on the local level of this election, the municipal judge is again on the ballot and Alvin “Abe” Runaas is the only name on the ballot for this position.  

Also on the local level, is the Albany School Board.  There are two positions open on the board, and there are currently three people running for these two positions.  They are:  Edward Maksym, Jr., Andy Knauf, and Adam Kopp.

On the federal and state level, this is the presidential preference vote and the Court of Appeals for the state.  Our local County Supervisor, John Koopmans, is again running for that position.

Remember that the polls are open from 7:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m. on that day, and if you are going to be out of town and unable to make it in to vote, you can contact the village hall for an absentee ballot.  Remember to give enough time to fill out the request, get the ballot, vote, and return the ballot so that it is in by the date of the election.

I’m sure that you’ve heard that our state is (was) now required to show proof of identification to vote.  However, there has been a court order that this cannot be done for the April election.  I guess that I have to say that I would still plan on having your ID along with you.  I don’t want to scurry at the last minute to make sure the word gets out that you HAVE to bring your picture ID to vote if they again change their minds.  I just feel that it will be safer if you make sure you have it available if needed.  If you do not have a driver’s license, you qualify to get a photo ID through the Department of Motor Vehicles at no cost if you state that it is for election ID purposes.  But, again, at this point they are saying it is not necessary to have a photo ID with you for the April election.  After that, who knows?!?!?

It sounds as though there will be a primary and a recall election in May and June.  Please watch for dates for these elections, also.

If you have not registered to vote, please stop in and fill out the necessary paperwork before the Election Day.  It will save you a lot of time that day.  To register to vote, you definitely do need a photo ID.  If you have any questions on any of this, please contact the village hall at 862-3240.

DOG AND CAT LICENSES
Don’t forget that any cat or dog that is at least six (6) months of age is required to have a license.  These licenses are available at the village hall all year long.  The cost is $5.00 per animal if they are spayed or neutered and $10.00 per animal if not.  We will need proof of rabies shots to issue this license.  These are annual licenses, so they are only good through December 31st of each year and need to be renewed at that time.

OPEN BOOK AND BOARD OF REVIEW
The dates have been set for the Open Book and the Board of Review.  If you have any questions regarding the assessment of your property, make an appointment to come to the Open Book that is scheduled for Wednesday, May 2nd from 11:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.  You can call Associated Appraisal at 1-800-721-4157 to set up an appointment if you would like to meet with them.  This Open Book will be held in the Albany Village Hall located at 206 North Water Street.  If you are unable to make that date, you can call the assessor’s office and try to explain your concerns over the phone.  If no satisfaction is met at the Open Book, then make an appointment to attend the Board of Review.  The date for this is Wednesday, May 30th from 6:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. in the Albany Village Hall.  Again, you need to make an appointment and fill out some paperwork to be heard at that level.  It is strongly recommended to attend the Open Book first or try to discuss your concerns with them over the phone.
ANNUAL SUGAR RIVER CLEAN-UP

By:  Frank Kapel

PLEASE HELP!!!  The Lake Winnetka Sugar River Improvement Association Inc. will hold its annual Sugar River Cleanup in Albany on Saturday, May 19th from 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.  We will meet at the Albany Legion Building on North Water Street.  Our goal is to remove as much garbage as possible from the river and it’s banks.  We also want to clean a path through fallen trees that totally block navigation of canoes and create hazards.  The type of work varies from walking the banks or riding in canoes and picking up trash to cutting tree branches and handing them to people on shore. Equipment needed is canoes or small boats, chain saws, bow saws and waders.  The association will provide trash bags and local businesses will provide food and refreshments.  We will get organized at 9:00 a.m. and begin cleaning up at 10:00 a.m. or sooner, however a representative will be on-premise at the Albany Legion to direct those who want to come later.  Our clean-up is registered with the America Outdoors National River Cleanup.  Scout groups can earn community service points by helping out.  PLEASE VOLUNTEER your help or equipment. You can contact us for more information by e-mail at lwsria@aol.com or call 608-862-1698 or 773-418-7123.  Leave a message including your name and phone number and we will return your call.

Come on out and help us clean up while enjoying the great outdoors after a long dull winter.  Food and refreshments will be served to all volunteers as a token of our appreciation.


Hope to see you there!
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PUBLIC WORKS REMINDERS:
STREET SWEEPING:  The Street Sweeper will be in the village on Tuesday, May 15th with a rain date of May 17th.  Please park off the street the night before - it saves repeat work and saves money.
BRUSH PILE:  Many of you already know about the area just east of the salt shed by the recycling center.  There are two areas – one is for the grass clippings and leaves, and the other area is for tree branches and trimmings from bushes.  Please do not put trash in this area; trash goes to the recycling center.  Also, if you are cutting up a tree and hauling it to this area, remember to place anything over 6” in diameter separate from the rest of your branches.  NO STUMPS are allowed as the grinder will not handle them.
SIDEWALKS CLEAR:  Please make sure that trees and bushes along the sidewalks on your property are properly trimmed so they do not hang over the sidewalk making walking by difficult.

REFLECTIVE WEAR:  Speaking of walking, please make sure you have reflective clothing on if walking in the dark.  There are some areas without sidewalks which means you will be on the streets and very difficult to see if you aren’t wearing the proper clothing.

MOWING AND RAKING INTO STREETS:  It is against the law to blow leaves, rake yards, or mow yards into the street.  This will plug the storm sewers along the streets, which will cause flooding in heavier rain.  Dispose of this properly.

BACKFLOW PREVENTION:  “Backflow” is when water in a hose or pipe reverses its proper direction of flow.  A “Cross Connection” is a piping arrangement which allows a contaminant to enter a drinking water supply.  i.e.  There are several ways a contaminant in a yard sprayer could get into the water supply piping, polluting your water supply system.  The sink water could be siphoned into your home water distribution system.  Backflow can occur if the pressure drops in a water supply system because of a hole or break in a pipe, the village flushes a main, or the fire department uses water to fight a fire.  Fertilizer, dishwater, or something worse can be sucked into water meant for your family.  If someone drinks, cooks, or bathes in contaminated water, it can cause serious illness or injury.  KEEP HOSES WITHOUT BACKFLOW PREVENTION DEVICES OUT OF CONTAMINATED WATER!!  If your plumber installs a backflow prevention device on your hose outlet, DO NOT REMOVE IT!!!!
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12 TIPS TO REDUCE, REUSE AND RECYCLE IN 2012:

REDUCE:

1. Purchase only what food and other supplies you need.  Purchasing less means you’ll have less to dispose of later.

2. Opt out of junk-mail by registering with the Direct Marketing Association.

3. Avoid creating trash whenever possible.  When ordering food, don’t take any unnecessary plastic utensils, straws, etc. (ask in advance), don’t accept “free” promotional products and buy products with the least amount of packaging.

4. Pack a waste-free lunch with no throwaway bags, containers, plastic wrap, etc.  Use reusable containers to store food instead.

5. Avoid single-use items like juice boxes, soda bottles, paper dinnerware or plastic utensils.  Buy cleaning supplies and other non-perishable materials in bulk to cut down on packaging.

REUSE:

6. Donate usable clothing, appliances, furniture and other items to nonprofits or secondhand stores in your area.  Not only will you reduce amount of waste you produce, you’ll also help others in your community.

7. Switch from disposable to reusable items like plastic or metal food or beverage containers, refillable razors and pens, and washable kitchen towels and diapers.

8. When remodeling or making improvements to your home, donate usable items like cabinets, lighting, appliances, lumber, flooring and windows to construction resale shops.  Habitat Restores www.habitat.org are a great option.
9. Start a swap with your friends or coworkers to trade items like books, clothing, computer equipment and games.  Something you’re no longer interested in could be a great find for a friend.

10. Bring your own shopping bags to the grocery store, mall and other stores.

11. Recycle in your home and workplace.  Many communities have expanded the range of materials they collect – you may be surprised at what new materials are being collected.  To see what recyclables are accepted by your community, visit Recycle More Wisconsin www.recyclemorewisconsin.org. 
12. Clear out the electronics that have been collecting dust in your closet.  E-Cycle Wisconsin offers a list of recyclers for televisions, computers, computer accessories and more.  Most items can be collected for a small fee or for free.

REMINDERS:
· The Village Office will close at noon on Friday, April 6th.
· The Village Office will be closed on Monday, May 28th all day.

· Burning hours for small amounts of dry combustible rubbish ONLY is from 6 am to 6 pm Monday through Friday and from 6 am to 1 pm on Saturday and Sunday.

CONSUMER CONFIDENCE REPORT

On the following pages, you will find some information regarding the Quality Water Report for the village. We are required to share this information with our residents once a year, so if you have any questions regarding any of this, please contact Jon at the village hall at 862-3246.
